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Superintendent’s Message 
Simon Taylor 

Dear Parents,  
 

It was good to see so many of you at the Superintendent’s Forum this 
morning. Thank you to those who were able to attend. I will be holding a 
second meeting at 5.30pm on Wednesday 13th September. After this, I 
will post the presentation in the documents section of the Parent Portal.  
 
As with most presentations, I begin with our Mission, Vision and Values. 
These form the foundation of our school. If you walk around the school, 
you will see them posted in rooms. However, they are not wallpaper. I am 
glad to say that they are lived and breathed every day by our students 
and staff. Our IB programme certainly goes a long way in helping us 
develop the attributes in students that are very much in line with our 
Mission, Vision and Values. However, it is the staff who play the most 
significant role in creating the environment that allows students to fulfil 
their potential. We have a great team! 
 
While it is all very well for us to believe that we are doing a good job, a 
professional view from the outside is always valued.  About 18 months ago, 
we began a self–study as part of a process to gain accreditation with the 
Council of International Schools (CIS), re-accreditation with the Middle 
States Association (MSA) and re-authorisation to offer the programmes of 
the International Baccalaureate (IB). The self-study involving a full study of 
the school is now complete and will be submitted in days. In November, a 
team of 12 educators will visit the school and spend nearly a week with us 
aiming to validate the findings from the self-study and writing a report that 
will be initially submitted to the respective organisations. Sometime early 
in the new year we should receive that report. It will contain 
commendations and recommendations for development. We will also 
know then whether we have been accredited with CIS and MSA and re-
authorised to offer the IB programmes. Exciting times lie ahead.   
 
                          Simon Taylor 
         
          

Message from the Elementary School Principal 
 

PYP Information Session on Wednesday 13th September  
 
On Wednesday 13th September, we will be conducting an IB-PYP (Primary Years Programme) information session. 
This session is aimed at parents new to ABA or parents who have been unable to attend one of these sessions in 
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previous years. The PYP provides the basis for our curriculum and practice from K1 through to Grade 5. At 
the session, we will explain the structure and philosophy of the programme and also how it impacts teaching and 
learning at ABA.  
 
Where: Grade 6 Common Room 
When:  Wednesday 13th September 7.40 am to 8.30 am 
Who:    Parents new to ABA or those who haven't attended these sessions in previous years 
Why:    To learn about the PYP and how it impacts Teaching and Learning at ABA 
 
Maths in the Primary Years at ABA 
 
In the first weeks of school, many classes have been making use of an excellent maths resource from  youcubed.org.   
Many of you will have heard of Dr. Jo Boaler from Stanford University, whose work has been influencing our teaching of 
maths at ABA Elementary. Her mission is to inspire teachers and children to approach maths with a positive mindset, 
engage in deep exploration and attain high levels of understanding. 
 
Many of us can relate to negative feelings about maths based on our own learning experiences. When maths is seen as a 
procedural, one-dimensional subject involving memorizing procedures and getting answers correct, anxiety develops 
and learning is hindered.  
 
We took Dr. Jo Boaler’s challenge to make maths a beautiful, open, creative and multi-dimensional subject by 
participating in the Week of Inspirational Maths (WIM). Children watched a series of brief videos about mathematical 
mindsets, including this one about how mistakes are powerful. They then went on to work on a range of creative and 
open-ended tasks designed to change their attitude towards maths. All around the campus, you will see evidence of 
children’s engagement with the ideas shared through the WIM activities. We are off to a great start in making 
mathematics inspiring for our students!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

No “correct” answers 

during this task that 

encourages children to 

look closely and make 

interesting observations. 

Solving challenging maths 

problems depends on 

making observations, 

noticing patterns and 

thinking flexibly. 

 

A teacher’s perspective: Participating in WIM “was a fantastic experience, and I'm 

glad we took the time to start the year off feeling positive about maths - it's 

definitely paying off with the kids as they are using the growth mindset language 

encouraged from the WIM to tackle our number sense unit this week. I've been 

hearing things like, ‘Don't worry if you don't get it - your brain is growing!’ and 

‘I'm just going to keep trying!’” 

 

 

By taking the focus 

away from one correct 

answer to an equation, 

we give students the 

opportunity to be 

creative, explain and 

share their thinking, 

and learn from others.  

 

Students take an inquiry-based approach to maths as they begin to work on our 

newly developed maths specific Units of Inquiry. Exploring the answers to their 

questions will lead to deeper understanding of the number system and support 

their ability to make calculations or solve problems. 

 

http://youcubed.org/
https://vimeo.com/224723797


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sam Cook 

 

Message from the Middle School 

During the past two weeks the Middle School hosted four parent Coffee Mornings. Similar grade level assemblies were 
held the first week of school to provide the students with a roadmap for a successful school year. The aim of both, the 
parent and student meetings, is to coordinate our efforts to provide the highest quality experience for our students. 
Two themes were highlighted to all participants, Growth vs Fixed Mindset and Resilience.   
 
Thank you to all parents who were able to attend the Coffee Mornings, there were over 180 parents in all. If you were 
not able to attend, the presentations have been posted on the Parent Portal, under the Documents and Files tab, in the 
Middle School folder, presentations 2017-2018. There will be further communication in September regarding additional 
presentations that will cover a range of topics such as Introduction to the MYP, MS Mid-Semester reports, How do I get 
my MYP Semester grade? and An Introduction to Managebac.  We look forward to a great year working with you. 
 
Meet the Teacher 
 
Please join the middle school staff on Tuesday, September 12 for our Meet the Teacher evening. The evening will begin 
at 5:30 in your child’s advisory room followed by a meet and greet with the remaining teachers in the main gym. Your 
child will bring a list of their teachers to you during the next week. We look forward to seeing you.  
 
          John Savage- Middle School Principal 
 
 
2018 Middle School Ski Trip 

 
We are pleased to announce that the annual Middle School Ski trip to Switzerland will take place during Spring Break, 
23rd March - 31st March 2018.  This trip enables your child to develop new relationships, cultivate new skills in skiing or 
snowboarding, problem solve in unfamiliar situations, develop physically in a healthy outdoor environment as well as 
experience risk and responsibility in a European location.  
 
As an introduction to this trip, we invite parents (and students) to a meeting on Sunday 17th September from 2:45-3:15 
pm in the PAC.  During this meeting details of the trip, accommodation and costings will be provided.  Following this, the 
sign up google form will be accessible for students to register and gain a place. The number of students able to attend is 
limited to 40 and early registration/deposit payment is recommended as demand is always high. We look forward to 
seeing you and answering any questions you may have. 
 
 
            2018 Ski Trip Team 

 

Working collaboratively 

is an important way of 

learning maths. Hearing 

and sharing ideas helps to 

make connections and 

learners see different 

ways to look at the same 

problem, deepening their 

understanding. 

 

Children at ABA spend a lot 

of time thinking, talking and 

writing about maths. Open-

ended tasks like this one 

allow children to share 

different perspectives. By 

seeing how others tackle the 

same problem, children are 

able to make connections to 

their own ideas, and develop 

new strategies. 



There is a plethora of after-school activities available to Middle School students at ABA.  The advantages of 
participating in group activities are numerous and we recommend that each student is involved in at least one activity 
on campus during the term. Opportunities for students in Grades 6-8 at the moment include:  

 
Eco-Soc & EcoWarriors 
(Environment club)  
Student Council 
Open Art Studio   
Concert Band (Gr 7 & 8)          
Amnesty (Gr 8)   

Middle School Drama & Play 
Math Enrichment Club  
Chess Club (Gr 8) 
EAL Club   
Arabic & French Club 
Badminton Club  

Study Hall & Homework Club 
MS MUN    
MS Tennis 
Robotics 
Gardening Club 
Volleyball  

 
Practice on Sunday and Monday’s are in the Gym and MPH (These practices are open to all MS students regardless of 
ability or experience: Grade 6 & 7: 2:30 pm - 3:30 pm and Grade 8: 3:30 – 4:30 pm) 
Swim Team (contact Coach Semple for more information: SWIMMINGTEAM@ABAOMAN.ORG) 

 
The link below allows you to view the whole year’s activities on campus as well as times and venues for each activity: 
http://abaoman.org/wp-site/secondary-asas/secondary-seasonal-and-year-long-clubs/ 
This link provides a description for many of the activities; http://abaoman.org/wp-site/secprogram/secondary-activity-
descriptions/ 
 

Claire Anthony – Middle School Counselor 
 
 

Message from the Tanzania Team 

 

Great success last Wednesday! 
 

Non-Uniform for Uniforms 
 
On Wednesday 30th August, you gave so generously that we raised 
more than RO850, more than twice our target. This means we not 
only have enough to send the 51 children to school this session, 
we also have money left over to send more students in the next 
intake in January or put towards the repairing of classrooms. We 
thank you from the bottom of our hearts on behalf of the Loibor 
Siret community. 

 

You let them be educated! 
            The Tanzania Team 
 
 

Message from the Extra Curricular Program 
 
Elementary After School Activities 
 
The ASAs began yesterday which included; Art, Benchball, Origami, Vipers Voice, Ballsports and Judo.  It was great to 
see the students enjoying themselves in these various and mixed activities.  The remaining activities will begin this 
coming week. 
 
If you know your child is unable to attend one of their ASA sessions, please inform the teacher in charge of the activity 
so they can mark the excused absence on the register.  This is important to ensure we are able to account for the 
whereabouts of each student after school. 
 
 

mailto:swimmingteam@abaoman.org
http://abaoman.org/wp-site/secondary-asas/secondary-seasonal-and-year-long-clubs/
http://abaoman.org/wp-site/secprogram/secondary-activity-descriptions/
http://abaoman.org/wp-site/secprogram/secondary-activity-descriptions/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
     Raewyn Jack          Natasha Meiliunas- Director of Fine Arts 

 
      

Message from the After-School Mother Language Program 
  
Welcome back to the 7th year of our Mother Language Program at ABA and a warm welcome to all new students and 
families. 
  
The Mother Language Program is an after-school language program which is coordinated and paid for by parents. The 
classes are taught by native speaking teachers from the community. 
  
At present, we have students studying 4 languages in their mother tongue. 
 
A big thank you to all parents teachers and coordinators for their initiative and support of the program. We hope in our 
7th year to see the program continue to grow and flourish. 
  
We are currently looking for qualified Spanish, French, Arabic and Italian teachers to ensure the growth of the   
program. 
  
If you are interested in any of these positions or just wish to find out more about the roles please do not hesitate to get 
in touch with: 
 
Alexis Williams (awilliams@abaoman.org)  Teacher Coordinator 
Diana El Bizri (mlp@abaoman.org)  Parent Coordinator 
 
Once Registration is open, we often have interest in other languages starting up or being reintroduced to the Program. 
 
For more information regarding the After-School Mother Language Program please visit: 
https://sites.google.com/a/abaoman.org/mother-language-program-oman/ 
  
Registration is now open. Please visit our site to read our guidelines and register your child. 
 

Dorothy Vis 
 

    
 

Message from the 
Fine Arts Department 

  

Muscat Primary Sports League (MPSL) 
 
Events are in the process of being planned for the next couple 
of months for our Muscat Primary Sports League (MPSL).  This 
league involves a number of Muscat international schools and 
is based on two divisions - Under 9 and Under 11.  The first 
few events are as follows: 
 

Date Division Girls/Boys Event Location 

Tuesday 26th 
September 

U9 Girls Football 
Clinic 

Royal 
Flight 
School 

Tuesday 3rd 
October 
(tentative) 

U11 Girls & 
Boys 

Skittleball The Sultan 
School 

Wednesday 
18th October 
(tentative) 

U11 Boys Football TBC 

 

about:blank
about:blank
https://sites.google.com/a/abaoman.org/mother-language-program-oman/


Message from the PTA  
 

PTA Open Meeting 
 
Thursday 14th September 2017, 7:40am in the Grade 6 Common Room. 
This is a great opportunity to meet with some of the leadership team from the school.  
 
HRP Coffee Morning 
 
Wednesday 13th September 2017, 7:40am in the PTA Room 
Your chance to socialize with your HRP peers and get a better understanding of the HRP 
program 
 
Grade 11 & 12 Coffee Morning 
 
Meet with Mr. Simon Walker - High School Principal to discuss grade level queries 
Wednesday 27th September 2017, 7:30 am to 8:30 am in the PTA Room 
Please send in any questions you would like to be addressed to 
ptahighrep@abaoman.org before the coffee morning  
 
ABA 30th Birthday Party 
Thursday 28th September 2017, 5pm to 8pm in the Drama Court 
 
 

Your PTA 
 

 

Messages for the Community 
 
Spike IT Strike IT Score IT!  
SPIKE STRIKE SCORE… Our first student 
fundraiser for the year will kick off with 
the popular ‘Spike Strike Score’ during 
break times on Sunday 24th September. 
Students from Grades 2-12, come try 
your hand at spiking the ball through the 

VIPERS board for your chance to win VOX Movie tickets. 
Tickets on SALE Wednesday 20th & Thursday 21st. NOTE: 
The ABA calendar stated, ‘Mini Fair’. (This has changed to 
include the popular Spike Strike Score event! Thanks for your 
continued support.) 

 
MONTHLY POP-UP SHOP… 
Come visit our friendly Booster 
Club team outside the ECE at 
our next Booster Club Pop-Up 
Shop on Mon 02 October to 
purchase your official VIPERS 

merchandise. NEW sports bags are on order from the UK 
and are due to arrive mid Sept 2017…don’t miss out…stocks 
are limited. Drop us a line to pre-order yours today! Only 
OMR15 for your personal VIPERS bag! 



CHEER! CHEER! CHEER! 
Do you have experience in leading a cheer squad? Have you choreographed dance sequences for small 

teams? Do you love working with talented students? If you said YES to any or all of the above, please contact 
us at boosterclub@abaoman.org!  Exciting times ahead!! DL±9 ¦{ ŀ ΨtΩΧ 
 

If you would like to know more about the Booster Club, simply drop us a line and we will contact you directly. Booster 
Club is a great way to ‘support our kids’ while making new friends and having fun.  
 

Yours in community spirit ς VIPERS Booster Club 
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